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· There is good news to report on our UCCS vacancies for CU System Faculty Council Committees.  We have filled eight of our 11 vacancies at the system level.  We still have two vacancies: one on system EPUS (Educational Policies and University Standards) and one on system EMAC (Ethnic Minority Affairs Committee).  If you are interested in serving on one of these remaining vacancies, please see the CU Faculty Council Website for a description and meeting times (https://www.cu.edu/FacultyCouncil/committees.html), and then let me know of your interest.  

· There is also good news to report on faculty serving on UCCS UBAC (University Budget Advisory Committee).  We have filled all of the five faculty vacancies for this committee which brings us to a full six faculty members serving (Sue Byerley (Library), Al Schoffstall (Chemistry), Jeff Spicher (Beth-el), Pam Carter (ENG), Barbara Frye (Education), and Don Warrick (Business).  In addition, Robert Durham (Psychology) will serve as the Chair of the Faculty Representative Assembly Budget Committee.  Service on this committee is especially important this year, so my thanks goes out to all those who agreed to serve on UBAC. 

· This summer I attended the Chancellor’s Leadership Team meetings, the Deans’ Council Meetings, and the Dean’s Council Retreat.  At these meeting it became very apparent that our growth is vitally important to sustaining progress on this campus.  From a budget perspective, if we don’t continue to grow, things will become very dire.  At these summer meetings, it also became very apparent that student retention plays a crucial role in our growth.  In light of this, the Faculty Assembly Executive Team agreed to make our first meeting of the school year a full faculty Assembly meeting, and invite Barbara Gaddis (Director, Student Retention And First Year Experience - Learning Community), Carmen Abeyta (Director-Inclusive Student and Community Engagement), and Brad Bayer (Executive Director Student Life and Leadership) to present on the topic of student retention.  The goal is to provide faculty with ideas for increasing student retention, and to emphasize how each faculty member can make a difference.  An open discussion on retention will follow the presentation.  My hope is that this will just be the start of a much broader discussion on this campus about the role of faculty in improving upon the very good efforts already being made on student retention.  Barbara, Carmen and Brad will be great resources in facilitating improvement and in providing tools and information to faculty in this effort.  

· Of course, recruitment is also a vitally important component of our growth.  We will be discussing this topic in more depth during our October meeting.  
